BOARD OF HEALTH

Minutes of Meeting of January 10, 2017

Chair Carol Bradford, Board members Susan Sama, Linda Huet-Clayton, Health Director William Murphy and BOH Administrative Assistant Michele Korman were present in the DPW conference room at 3:40pm and the meeting commenced at 3:45pm.

Minutes of Meeting of December 10, 2016 were approved Invoices were approved

Correspondence was reviewed and included the following:

- (a) East Middlesex Mosquito Control memo: January 10, 2017
- (b) FY '2018 Sudbury Appropriation Request- Revised: January 10, 2017
- (c) Town Manager's FY '18 Budget Message
- (d) MDPH Immunization Program/Vaccine Requirements: December 2016
- (e) HOPE Fund committee changes memo: January 3, 2017
- (f) Camp Review: BOH 2016
- (g) SMOC memo: Massachusetts Rental Voucher Program Inspection: 379 Concord Road: December 12, 2016
- (h) DPH memo: Recommended Perinatal Testing for Infants with Possible Congenital Zika Virus Infection: December 5, 2016
- (i) Fluzone reservation confirmation: December 1, 2016
- (i) MDPH: Pertussis Advisory
- (k) Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency: Update on Drought Conditions: January 10, 2017
- (I) Horsley Witten Group memo: Peer Review for Village Retail & Bridges by Epoch at Meadow Walk: December 1, 2016
- (m) Planning Board memo: The Coolidge Phase II: December 1, 2016
- (n) Planning Board memo: Stormwater Management Permit: 1 Farmstead Lane
- (o) MIIA Professional Development Training memo: Management 101
- (p) Planning Board memo: Site Plan, Modification Decision: 655 BPR, Sudbury: December 14, 2016
- (q) Planning Board memo: Stormwater Management Permit: 526-534 BPR, Sudbury

(r)

4:00pm: Lisa Eggelston: Proposed Revision to In-Ground Irrigation Bylaw

- Ms. Eggelston, Member of the Water Commission came in to discuss changes to the current BOH In-Ground Irrigation Bylaw:
- As the Bylaw states now- residents who have private irrigation wells are exempt from rules and regulations when drought conditions occur
- Water is restricted based on:
 - 1. Water State Permitting
 - 2. Conservation Measures Included
 - 3. Previous year consumption

3. Pantry-Brook area

• There is a perception that mosquito spraying using pesticides is detrimental to human and certain animal species- this is not the case- mosquito spraying using these materials does not cause problem(s) to human or bee species- spraying only occurs near high-populations of mosquito breeding activity as well as during crises- i.e.: EEE.

Health Director's Report December 2016

<u>Food Inspections</u>- DiVinci's (Friendly's site) is planning a January opening. Pre-opening Inspections are being conducted on a routine basis.

A foodborne illness complaint was investigated. A Framingham resident reported food purchase at a local establishment on Christmas Day made her and her family ill. An inspection was conducted and no violations was observed.

Septic Inspections- There were 4 soil evaluations and 14 installation/repair inspections.

Budget- Budget planning is still in progress. Potential cuts to the mosquito control budget are being proposed

Nuisance- Sewage breakout at Shaw's Plaza was report through a complaint from DEP. An investigation revealed that a faulty pump cause sewage to overflow the pump chamber onto a driveway, threatening a local wetland. An investigation revealed the overflow was minimal. The pump was repaired lime was place over the driveway. The spill was contained due to ice

buildup on the side of the roadway. Incident was referred to the Conservation Commission.

Housing- A housing inspection was conducted at 379 Concord Road for the purpose of satisfying α requirement for the Massachusetts rental voucher program.

<u>Beavers</u> - Problematic beavers continue to build dams throughout town compromising culverts, roadways, septic systems, and personal property. Monitoring and control is on-going with the DPW. List of Meetings:

- 1. Meeting with owners of Rugged Bear Plaza regarding septic expansion
- 2 December Board of Health meeting
- 3 Budget meeting with Town Manager and Finance Director

December 2016 BOH Nurse Report

At the Sudbury COA there was 3 BP/Glucose screening dates with a total of 51 attendants. Health information on a variety of health topics was incorporated in each visit depending upon the client's health care educational needs.